
Minutes of BCOA Meeting 

March 20, 2024 

 

The BC OA meeting was called to order by John Jope at 9:00 AM.  There were five board 
members, and two guests present. 

 

Housekeeping:  John confirmed that Elaine Ryan has resigned from the Council. However, 
two new applicants have applied for the Council which will bring the total voting members 
to nine once they have been approved by the Town Council. 

 

John presented the basics of parliamentary procedures to the board.   

 

BCAA director Kelly Howley updated the board on recent activities including the Saint 
Patrick's Day luncheon which brought in 126 people. The sta  was happy that the gathering 
was so well attended. 

 

There was a presentation by Sarah Franey, the community service o icer, for Elder Services 
of Cape Cod and the islands.  Sarah discussed in detail the many services the Elder 
Services provides to the community.   

 

Tess August from the FBCOA reported on plans for the 30th anniversary party of the FBCOA 
which will be held on May 31st. 

John discussed the possibility of community outreach during the Hyannis Open Streets 
events this summer in collaboration with FBCOA which will require volunteers to be 
present at the table and tent activities with information about the work of the COA.    

 

 

 


